

January-February 2022 Update

What a wonderful start we have had to this new year. So far God has seen fit to allow us to go to 52 church services for mission's conferences, revivals, mission's revivals, camp meetings, and other meetings so far. We have been blessed with more support and are on track at this moment to complete our deputation this year sometime.

These two months have been quite eventful. With school back in full swing and a few doctor appointments out of the way we found our selves rejoicing in all God is doing for us as a family and health wise. We did get into a minor accident on our way home from a meeting where the driver rear ended us. We are now in the process of working though all those details but have not allowed it to slow our efforts in working to get to the field.

We have been on the road so much that hotels and church have been home to us more than ever. We are preparing for a long trip to Wyoming in July for our Northwest Orientation. After we go there, we will be too close not to go visit Wallace for several days. Living 39 hours away from where God is calling us is tough. We obviously want to be there now however we will wait and go when the time is right! We will only be 8 hours away once we complete the orientation and it just seems fitting to make another visit.

God has truly blessed by letting us see 5 souls get saved these past two months. We are so unworthy to be used in such a manor as to get to see so many get saved in our travels, but it is truly a highlight for us. It makes the deputation trail so much more exciting when we see people getting right with God and surrendering their lives to Him.

I want to end with a couple prayer requests. Would you pray that God would allow us to meet our goal of 100% by the end of October if it be His will? Would you pray for our vehicle situation as we continue to travel and work with insurance companies? Would you pray for continued safety as we press onward? Would you pray for my wife, Dawn as she will be facing surgery soon? We sure do appreciate all of you who faithfully pray for us and are very thankful to all of you who are faithfully supporting us. As God gives us the increase, we are reminded of all of you who are standing in the gap for us.

May God Richly Bless every Aspect of your Ministries,

Bro Ray Godfrey

Psalm 119:173 Let thine hand help me; for I have chosen thy precepts.